Meeting Minutes
City of Midfield, Alabama
City Council

-

The City Council of the City of Midfield, Alabama met in regular session on Monday, February
22, 2015 at 7:00 p.m. with Mayor Gary Richardson presiding.

Pastor Mark Spencer led attendees in prayer. Mayor Gary Richardson led attendees in reciting
the Pledge of Allegiance.

Recarda Cobb called roll. The following members were present: Councilor Terry Adams,
Councilor Janice Anderson, Councilor Velma Johnson, Councilor James Reasor, Councilor Jimmie
Robinson, and Mayor Gary Richardson.

Approval of Agenda: Councilor Janice Anderson made a motion to approve the agenda. The
motion was seconded by Councilor Velma Johnson. All members present voted aye, passing
the motion unanimously.

Approval of Minutes from last Regular scheduled meeting: Councilor Velma Johnson made a
motion to approve the minutes from the last regularly scheduled meeting. The motion was
seconded by Councilor Janice Anderson. All members present voted aye, passing the motion
unanimously.,

Approval of February #2 Bills $85,237.66: Councilor Velma Johnson made a motion to approve
February #2 Bills $85,237.66. The motion was seconded by Councilor Janice Anderson. All
members present voted aye, passing the motion unanimously.

Approval of Resolution No. 2016-12: Resolution approving a two percent (2%) pay scale
increase for all unclassified employees. Councilor Janice Anderson made a motion to approve
Resolution 2016-12. The motion was seconded by Councilor Jimmie Robinson. All members
present voted aye, passing the motion unanimously.

Approval of New Business License for Glamrus Hair Salon LLC/DBA Glamrus Unisex Hair Studio
to be located at 390 B.Y. Williams Sr. Drive, Midfield, Alabama 35228. Councilor Terry Adams
made a motion to approve the new business license. The motion was seconded by Councilor
Velma Johnson. All members present voted aye, passing the motion unanimously.

Approval of New Business License for the Heights College of Barber Instructions to be located
at 212 B.Y. Williams Sr. Drive, Midfield, Alabama 35228. Councilor Terry Adams made a motion
to approve the new business license. The motion was seconded by Councilor Velma Johnson.
All members present voted aye, passing the motion unanimously.



Report from the Mayor: Mayor Gary Richardson stated that the town hall meeting was a
success and thanked everyone for attending.

Sargent Bell informed all of the success of the E-911 audit that was finalized.
Chief Manning: None

Jeff Zissette stated recreational center is almost complete. The final window is in the process of
being replaced. Also, Jeff thanked the Mayor and Council for the two percent (2%) increase for
the unclassified employees in his department.

Repart from Council:

Councilor Terry Adams thanked the Mayor and Jeff for allowing the kids to play basketball at
the recreational center. There were approximately 200 kids in attendance.

Councilor Janice Anderson: None
Councilor Velma Johnson: None
Councilor James Reasor: None

Councilor Jimmie Robinson stated that he enjoyed and was pleased with the turnout of the
town hall meeting.

Report from public:

David W. Beach suggested that the City of Midfield and the Neighborhood Association join
forces to provide jobs summer jobs for kids within Midfield.

Adjournment: Mayor Gary Richardson made a motion to adjourn the meeting. The motion
was seconded by Councilor James Reasor. All members present voted aye, passing the motion
unanimously.



